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Sabina’s Journey to becoming a Nurse 

Sabina's journey to becoming a nurse has been filled with 
challenges and obstacles, but her determination and 
passion for the healthcare industry has never wavered. 
Despite her initial interest in civil engineering, Sabina 
knew that her true calling was in the medical field and she 
was willing to put in the effort to make her dream a reality. 

With the support of donors, sponsor parent and the 
Dolphin Magic School, Sabina was able to enroll in Green 
Tara Nursing Campus studying the PCL Nursing program, 
a four-year course that would allow her to gain the skills 
and knowledge she needed to succeed in the healthcare 
industry. She was also able to secure a place to live and 
study in the campus, freeing her from the worries and 
stress of finding a place to call home. 

 
 



 
 

 

Dolphin Magic School is proud of Sabina and her achievements and hopes that she will 
continue to grow and flourish in her new career path. The support that she has received has 
given her the opportunity to shape her future in the way that she desires, and the school is 
confident that she will make the most of it. With her passion, drive, and determination, 
Sabina is destined for great things in the healthcare industry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In conclusion, Sabina's journey to becoming a nurse is an example to the power of 
willingness and determination. She has overcome many obstacles and challenges along the 
way, but her unwavering commitment to her dreams has allowed her to overcome them all. 
With the support of her sponsor parents and the Dolphin Magic School, Sabina is now on 
the path to achieving her goals and making a positive impact in the lives of those she cares. 
 



 
 

Nepal’s Education System after the Pandemic 

Nepal's education system has been greatly impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic, with 
schools and universities being closed for months. Students and teachers alike have had to 
adapt to online learning, which has been a significant challenge for many. Despite the efforts 
of the government and educational institutions, the quality of education has been severely 
affected. This year's academic session started two months late, and many schools struggled 
to provide uninterrupted education to their students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
However, with the easing of the COVID-19 restrictions and the gradual reopening of schools, 
the education system in Nepal is finally getting back on track. Since a year, teachers are now 
able to return to the classrooms, and students are able to resume their studies in a more 
structured environment. 

Despite these challenges, the education sector in Nepal is gradually recovering. The 
government implemented measures such as online classes, reducing class sizes, and 
promoting social distancing to help schools safely reopen. Dolphin Magic School and other 
educational institutions in Nepal have adjusted their curriculum to make up for the lost time 
and are now operating normally and is determined to finish this year’s academic session in 
time. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In conclusion, while the COVID-19 pandemic has caused significant disruptions to Nepal's 
education system, things are finally settling down. With the reopening of schools and the 
launch of various initiatives, students are now able to receive the quality education they 
deserve. The government, educators, and students alike must continue to work together to 
ensure that the education system remains strong and resilient in the face of future 
challenges. 

 

Project Ding Dong 

Project Ding Dong is a new initiative started by Dolphin Magic School to help the sponsor 
parents understand their sponsored students better. The project aims to provide the 
sponsor parents with detailed information about the students they are supporting. This 
information will help the sponsor parents understand the background, financial status and 
overall activities of the student. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

The basic information about the student 
will include their name, age, grade, and 
school activities. The family background 
information will include details about 
the student's family, their living 
conditions and any special needs or 
circumstances. The financial status of 
the student will include information 
about their income, expenses and any 
other sources of support. This 
information will help the sponsor 
parents understand the financial needs 
of the student and the impact of their 
support on the student's life. 

The overall activities of the student will 
include their school performance, extra-
curricular activities, and any other 
interests they have. This information 
will help the sponsor parents 
understand the student's personality, 
strengths and weaknesses and how they 
can support their education. 

Project Ding Dong is expected to be beneficial for both the sponsor parents and students. 
The sponsor parents will have a better understanding of the student they are supporting, 
which will help them make informed decisions about their support. On the other hand, 
students will feel more connected to their sponsor parents, knowing that they are being 
supported by someone who is interested in their lives. 

In conclusion, Project Ding Dong is a crucial initiative that will help the sponsor parents 
understand their sponsored students and provide them with the necessary support they 
need. Dolphin Magic School is committed to making this project a success and ensuring that 
the students receive the best possible education and support. 

 

 



 
 

 

The Story of the Hostel Warden: Manju Basnet  

Manju Basnet has been serving as the hostel warden of 

Dolphin Magic School for seven years and has been an 

outstanding example of dedication and commitment 

towards her work. She has taken care of the well-being of 

the students who are residing in the hostel. With her 

strong leadership skills, she has been successful in 

creating a warm and nurturing environment for the 

students, making them feel like they are at home. 

Since she started working at Dolphin Magic School, she 

has been responsible for preparing meals and ensuring 

that the students are well taken care of. She is more like a 

guardian to the students than a warden and the students 

have developed a close bond with her. The students living 

in the hostel trust her and hold her in high regard, and this 

is a testament to her excellent work ethics and the care she 

provides to the students.  

 

 

Manju is a hardworking individual and always goes above 

and beyond to ensure that the students are comfortable and 

happy. She has been instrumental in creating a positive 

atmosphere in the hostel and has been able to create a sense 

of community among the students. Her commitment 

towards her work is unmatched and she has been an 

excellent role model for the students. 

 

Over the years, the number of students living in the hostel has decreased, but Manju has never 

lost her focus or her passion for her work. She continues to strive for excellence and ensures that 

the students living in the hostel receive the best possible care and support. In conclusion, Manju 

Basnet is an asset to Dolphin Magic School and the school is proud to have such a committed and 

hardworking employee.  



 
 

 

Second Terminal Examination Held 

The second terminal examination of Dolphin Magic School has concluded with success. The 
examination spanned over eight days and saw the active participation of students ranging 
from Playgroup to Grade 8. As one of the crucial tests of the year, the students performed 
admirably during this period. Following the conclusion of the examination, the students 
were granted winter holidays of two weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upon resuming school, the results of   the 
examination were announced to the 
parents. The school adopted a grading 
system a few years ago, replacing the 
conventional result system. This grading 
system is widely used in schools across the 
country, and the results were distributed 
accordingly. The parents were asked to 
collect their children's report cards. 
 

Overall, the examination went smoothly, and the students performed well. With the 
adoption of the grading system, the school has ensured that the results are in line with the 
current educational practices in the country. The parents have been informed about their 
children's performance, enabling them to provide necessary support and encouragement 
to their children. 

 

 



 
 

 
Sonya Tamang: A story of Miracle  
 
It is truly heartwarming to see Soniya back in 
school, healthy and full of energy. A year ago, she 
faced a terrifying and life-threatening situation 
when she consumed a deadly pesticide, but she 
has since recovered thanks to the unwavering 
support of many people. The medical expenses 
were significant, but through the generosity of 
the donors and the efforts of the management 
team, the necessary funds were raised to cover 
her treatment. 

Soniya’s recovery was a long and difficult journey. After the accident, she was immediately 
rushed to the hospital and had to undergo several days of intensive care. The medical staff 
worked tirelessly to keep her stable and provided the necessary antidotes to counteract the 
toxic effects of the pesticide. Despite their efforts, Soniya still experienced various side 
effects after being discharged from the hospital. 

However, with time and continued care, she has since made a full recovery. She no longer 
experiences any side effects, and she is back in school, eager to learn and participate in class. 
Her dedication and hard work have paid off, and she is now a thriving student once again. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The support and compassion shown by the donors, management team, and medical staff 
were crucial in saving Soniya's life. It is a testament to the power of community and the 
importance of providing assistance to those in need. Without their help, Soniya may not 
have been able to recover and return to school. We are grateful for their kindness and 
generosity, and we hope that Soniya's story will inspire others to support those in need and 
to never give up hope. 



 
 

 
Andreas Klaus Eberhardt Visited DMS  
 
Andreas Klaus Eberhardt, a co-founder of the Friends for Nepal organization, paid a visit to 
the Dolphin Magic School where he had the opportunity to interact with both the students 
and staff. He expressed his joy at witnessing the various activities taking place at the school 
and spent an entire day there.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Although Andreas was in Nepal for a brief period of time to attend his annual retreat at a 
monastery in Pharping, he made time in his busy schedule to visit the school. The staff and 
students of Dolphin Magic School were grateful for his visit and warmly received him. 

After spending a day at the school, Andreas had returned a few days later. The school would 

like to thank Andreas for all the contributions he has done and hope to meet again next year. 

 



 
 

 
Brigitta Harrach visited DMS 

Brigitta Harrach, one of the co-
founders of Friends for Nepal, recently 
visited Dolphin Magic School. During 
her time there, she had many 
opportunities to interact with the 
students, teachers, and other staff 
members. She also had the chance to 
observe the day-to-day operations 
and activities of the school for more 
than a week. 

In addition to her visit, Brigitta brought gifts for the sponsor children from their sponsors, 
as well as a large quantity of clothing for those in need. She thoroughly enjoyed her time at 
the school and captured many of the activities on video to create a memorable keepsake. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Brigitta resided at the hostel during her stay, where she shared meals and spent time with 
the students living there. Overall, it was a very joyful experience for everyone involved, and 
Brigitta will always cherish her time at the school. 

Dolphin Magic School is grateful for Brigitta's visit and appreciates all the contributions she 

made during her stay. The school is looking forward to welcome her back again in the future. 

 



 
 

Sport Week 2079 

The Dolphin Magic School recently concluded its sports week for the academic year 

2022/23 A.D. and it was a delightful experience for all involved. The school had arranged a 

variety of sports and games, taking into account the physical and mental abilities of the 

students. Child-friendly games like musical chairs and relay races were organized for the 

younger students, while the older ones participated in more challenging activities such as 

volleyball, badminton, high jump, and soccer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The entire week was filled with entertainment and provided a wonderful spectacle. The 
active participation of both boys and girls made it a memorable event for everyone. At the 
end of the sports week, medals and certificates were awarded to the winners and runner-
ups. Dolphin Magic School has been encouraging students to take part in extracurricular 
activities as they play a vital role in their mental and physical development. Participation 
in sports teaches valuable lessons such as teamwork, which can be applied throughout 
their lives. 

 

 



 
 

Construction 

Moving the School Kitchen 

Moving the school kitchen to a more spacious area is a great initiative by DMS to provide a 
better lunch experience for the students and staff. The decision to move the kitchen to the 
garage is an important one as it provides enough space for cooking, storage of food and 
supplies, and accommodating everyone in the open area outside. This new setup will not 
only help to ease the rush during lunch breaks but also enhance the quality of the food being 
served. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Proper planning is crucial for the success of this project. The estimation has been 
completed, which is a significant step towards the planning process. The next step is to 
ensure that the planning is carried out correctly, keeping in mind all the necessary 
requirements. This includes the layout of the kitchen, the equipment needed, and the 
workflow for the staff. 

Overall, moving the school kitchen to a more spacious area is a necessity that will benefit 
the school community. Proper planning and communication are crucial for the success of 
the project, and the school administration will ensure that they are carried out effectively. 
With the right approach, the new setup will become a significant improvement to the 
school's infrastructure and provide a better lunch experience for everyone involved. 

 



 
 

 
Doors and windows installed in the urinal 

The urinal facility in Dolphin Magic School (DMS) has been functioning for some time now, 
but it was lacking certain components such as indoor doors and windows. However, 
recently all the necessary elements have been installed, and the urinal for both boys and 
girls is now complete. 

The school management had been facing the challenge of accommodating the increasing 
number of students and staff in the school. They realized that it was important to have a 
proper urinal facility that could provide for everyone's needs. Therefore, the construction 
work started and was completed in a short span of time, except for the windows that were 
installed later. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now that the urinal facility is complete, the school can shift its focus to the remaining 
construction work around the school. The installation of the indoor doors and windows in 
the urinary facility will provide better privacy and security for the students and staff. 
Overall, the school management has successfully addressed the pressing need for a proper 
urinal facility, improving the quality of life for everyone in the school community. 



 
 

School Day 

The 12th anniversary celebration of Dolphin Magic School has marked a significant 
milestone in the history of the school. The school's success can be credited to the dedication 
of its members, Friends for Nepal, and the generous support of sponsor parents and donors 
throughout the years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 The day began with a few notable guests from the school sector, and parents were invited 
as spectators to watch the students' group dances and songs they had practiced for weeks. 
The art exhibition was also a memorable attraction for the day, and the children's efforts in 
decorating the stages and exhibits were appreciated. The day concluded with a celebratory 
meal for everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

DMS has gained a positive reputation among the locals and government bodies since its 
establishment. The school has not only provided quality education for free but has also been 
involved in humanitarian works in and around Pharping. The school administration has 
worked with the government during the 2015 earthquake in Nepal and the recent pandemic 
to provide basic care and healthcare services. With major financial aid from Friends for 
Nepal, a water project has also been completed in Dadikhel, providing easy access to clean 
water for more than 100 people. DMS's impact on the community has been significant in 
just 12 years, and the school management is delighted with the results. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DMS's success is thanks to the support available when needed. With a group of like-minded 
people working together for a common purpose, DMS will undoubtedly celebrate more 
anniversaries with even more achievements in the future. 



 
 

 

Concert And Fundraising Campaign 15th April 2023  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Concert and Fundraising event being Held Between April 13th and 15th of this year, a 

fundraising campaign will take place, featuring a range of activities for visitors of all ages. 

The three-day event will include a PEACE Seeds exhibition that will run throughout the 

entire duration of the fundraiser. On April 14th, attendees will have the opportunity to 

attend a lecture in the evening by Robert Betz, an Adjunct Professor and Senior Scholar at 

George Washington University who is well-known in his field. The final day of the fundraiser 

will feature performances by talented musicians and singers who have supported Friends 

for Nepal for many years. Members of Friends for Nepal will be present at the event, 

exhibiting pictures, videos, and drawings that Brigitta has brought back from her recent 

visit to the school. Several sponsor parents will also be in attendance and will have the 

opportunity to receive letters from the children they support. Friends for Nepal has been 

organizing fundraising events once a year, and these efforts have greatly contributed to the 

school and its students. Overall, this event promises to be both exciting and informative, 

with a wide range of activities to enjoy. DMS is grateful for the support of everyone involved 

in the fundraiser, whether they are directly or indirectly involved. The event is an excellent 

opportunity for people to learn more about the organization's work and to contribute to a 

good cause. 



 
 

                                                     DMS Gallery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 


